Contra Costa College                                              COLLEGE COUNCIL MINUTES
2600 Mission Bell Drive



                   May 9, 2007

San Pablo, CA 94806


 2:30 p.m., LA-101, Liberal Arts Building
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Present:  Classified:        Alma Cardenas, Joyce Edwards, Mercy Pono 

   Faculty:            Lee Brelie, Terence Elliott, Leverett Smith

   Management:   Carol Maga, Mariles Magalong, Carlos Murillo, McKinley William

  Students:           Derrasha Hudson, Allezmoy Thomas

  Absent:             Ken Blustajn, John Christensen, Camille Parker, Teresina Steffes

    Carlos Esquival, JuneSkillman, Zakiya Bomani (Students)

  Guests:              Kathleen Anderson, Linda Cherry, Tim Clow, Bruce King, Laurie Laxa

   Christopher Guillard and Karen Cribbins-Kuklin (architects)

1. Call to Order - The meeting was called to order by Chair, Carlos Murillo at 2:35 p.m.
CONSENT AGENDA - ACTION ITEMS

2.  
Approval of Agenda - The agenda was approved.

3.  
Approval of Minutes from April 11, 2007 and special meeting from April 27, 2007 - 


The minutes from both meetings were approved.


ACTION ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA


NONCONSENT AGENDA - ACTION ITEMS

4.  
Remodel and Other Measure A Activities (Update from Perkins & Will, campus 

architects) -  Carol introduced Karen Cribbins-Kuklin and said Perkins and Will has incorporated the suggested changes from last month's meeting into their presentation for today.  Christopher Guillard showed a new map of the campus with the proposed changes from last month's meeting.  Chris showed their intent to make a two-way traffic roadway around the entire campus.  Moving Buildings and Grounds into the Art Building, would clear the way to remove the portables that now house Buildings and Grounds and make that area into additional parking as Lot 13 would then become a turn around point on the backside of campus.  Chris explained further the new proposed "front door" to the campus off of Mission Bell Drive that will bring students to the new plaza gathering point between the new Student Activities and Student Services buildings.  The amphitheater behind the new Student Activities Building would be modernized.  He showed a variety of informal amphitheater photos of other campuses and public places as options for CCC.  Linda asked about windbreaks for the new amphitheater and student plazas.  Chis said they will look into that idea and they could easily do that by placing trees in the design.  

5.
Illumination Standards - Energy Management Committee and Operations Council Recommendations- Second Presentation - Carol distributed a brief paragraph explaining that the Energy Management Committee and Operations Council are recommending adopting the Illumination Engineering Society of America's standards and guidelines.  These guidelines are designed for both the exterior and interior lighting and standards range from workstation illumination to corridors, storage rooms, and parking lot illumination.  The standards are comprehensive and will provide the college with a commonly accepted, objective measure to evaluate lighting conditions.


The Council moved to adopt this recommendation from the Energy Management Committee and Operations Council.  A vote was taken to approve the recommendation.


Classified:  yes.  Faculty:  yes.  Management:  yes.  Students:  yes.

6.  
Budget Update - Mariles had no report.

7.
Management Governance Statement - Second Reading - Mack distributed draft copies of the proposed statement for inclusion in the CCC Procedures Handbook.  After some discussion, it was decided to change the first sentence to read as follows:  The CCC Management Council is the official organization that represents CCC managers, supervisors, and confidentials in shared governance.  The entire statement, with the above change, was accepted for inclusion in the CCC Procedures Handbook by the Council.  A vote was taken.


Classified:  yes.  Faculty:  yes.  Management:  yes.  Students:  yes.

8.  
Update on Accreditation Self-Student - Carol said the self-study is taking shape and close to being in a draft format to turn over to Walter Masuda for formal writing this summer.  There will be updated draft editions placed on the college's web site.  We will definitely be able to review the final format in the Fall.

9.  
Ten-Year Education Plan - Second Reading - Mack said President's Cabinet is still in the process of reviewing this document.  There have been some additional units added since the first draft from last month's meeting.  Mack suggested having a special college council meeting to review this large document.  All edits should be sent to Melody.  It was suggested to add a cover and table of contents to this document.  After a brief discussion about dates and times, it was decided to tentatively schedule a Special College Council meeting on Monday, May 21st at 9:30 a.m.  The meeting would be for one hour.  Melody will find a room and send out an e-mail notice once the meeting is confirmed.

10.
District and College Roles, Responsibilities and Service Outcomes - First Reading - Mack distributed the large document developed by our district office in response to Standard Four in the accreditation self-study.  The document delineates the district and college roles and responsibilities and also lists service outcomes.  Linda Cherry noticed there is no listing for Resource Development.  Tim had some question as to the assessment process of the service outcomes.  After some discussion, it was suggested that the word "outcome" be changed to something else.  Mack said the he will take the recommendations back to Chancellor's Cabinet:  1) include Resource Development, and 2) change word "Outcome" to something else that does not elicit assessment.

11.  
College Equal Opportunity and Diversity Advisory Committee - Mack said Chau Tran, classified, Vern Cromartie and Fritz Pointer, faculty, and Mariles Magalong, management, currently sit on this district committee from CCC.   Jeffrey Michaels from United Faculty is also a member of this committee.  Mack asked if we should have a campus committee.  A few years ago, CCC had a diversity committee that included Mack and Lee Brelie.  There was discussion about the purpose for a campus committee.  Mack suggested that members of the Council submit their ideas for the parameters of a campus committee and submit them to Melody for inclusion at September's College Council meeting.  Mack and Lee will draft a charge for this committee.

12.  
Reports from Constituency Groups - Mercy reported they held Classified Senate elections.  Benny Barnes and John Christensen were re-elected and Shannon Beckham is the newly elected member.  The classified lunch was very successful and brought out lots of classified.  They are planning another classified lunch event in the June.  


Terence reported their last Academic Senate meeting is scheduled for May 21st.  They are working on trying to wrap up items pertaining to their outdated constitution.  They are proposing Brown Act training in the Fall with Todd Goluba from our college district's law firm.  Linda Cherry mentioned that the Contra Costa Council also holds Brown Act trainings for interested entities.  Terence said the faculty would like to hold a half hour meeting on All College Day to discuss the compressed calendar and SLO's.  They will be holding flex workshops on SLO's.  


Management - no report.

Students - Derrasha introduced Allezmoy Thomas as their new ASU Senator and secretary.  They had an event today and unfortunately no one showed up for it.  The event was postponed from an earlier date.  The event was on discussion of the "N" word.  Derrasha reminded everyone of the student decathlon.  Thus far they have four teams and really need five teams.  She encouraged everyone to come out and support this event.

13.
Announcements - Linda announced next Wednesday, May 16th at 7:00 p.m. in the Knox Center the Celebrating Students scholarship event will take place.  There was some discussion about the date and time conflicting with evening students.  Linda said there is no best time for this event and the timeslot is developed by the availability of the Knox Center and making sure it does not conflict with the Kennedy-King Dinner.


Linda continued her announcements stating the Clarus marketing study will surveying employees at random.  Students will be notified by instructors and incentives will be given for student to participate in the survey.  Community members in each west county city will also be surveyed.  The survey results should be available by the end of July.  


Joyce Edwards announced the last day of culinary services will be a buffet for $10.00 on Thursday, May 17th.  

14.
Adjournment - Carlos adjourned the meeting at 4:08 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

